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Update on EMA relocation preparedness  
Staff survey indicates that the future of public health in Europe is at stake 

To complement the European Commission’s assessment of all bids for the relocation of the Agency 
submitted by Member States that will be published later this month, EMA is making available the 
results of its most recent staff retention survey, which raised serious concerns. The survey was 
launched on 4 September 2017 in the context of EMA’s business continuity planning, after all candidate 
host cities were known and EMA staff had the opportunity to study in detail the 19 Member States’ 
bids. 

The results of the survey emphasize the importance of the upcoming decision on the EMA’s future seat 
as the retention of skilled and experienced staff is crucial for the Agency’s continuity of operations. 

The outcome that was shared with staff earlier this month revealed that for certain locations staff 
retention rates could be significantly less than 30%. This would mean that the Agency is no longer able 
to function and, as there is no backup, this would have important consequences for public health in the 
EU. In a best case scenario, EMA could keep up to 81% of its workforce. 

In accordance with the current business continuity planning, four clusters of candidate cities have 
emerged. The first cluster includes those cities where 65% or more of EMA staff indicated that they are 
likely to move. In the second cluster are cities where staff retention would range between 50 and 64%. 
The third cluster includes those to which between 30 and 49% of staff are likely to relocate. In the last 
cluster are those cities where less than 30% of EMA staff said they would follow. 

In order to prepare for its relocation, the European Medicines Agency (EMA) has been working on a 
business continuity plan aimed at ensuring that the assessment of medicines is not disrupted and that 
patients in Europe continue to have access to high quality, safe and effective medicines. Since 
November 2016, EMA carried out several staff surveys to help the Agency prepare for staff losses and 
to improve planning for succession and knowledge transfer.  Some staff losses can be absorbed with 
EMA’s business continuity plan, but beyond a critical threshold the Agency will no longer be able to 
fulfil its mandate to protect the health of European citizens. 

Notes 

1. This press release, together with all related documents, is available on the Agency's website.  

http://www.ema.europa.eu/docs/en_GB/document_library/Other/2017/09/WC500235516.pdf
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2. More information on the work of the European Medicines Agency can be found on its website: 
www.ema.europa.eu 

Contact our press officers 

Tel. +44 (0)20 3660 8427 
E-mail: press@ema.europa.eu 
Follow us on Twitter @EMA_News 
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